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Sermon Series | Beginning on Epiphany Sunday, we are following
Jesus, the Light of the World, in the early days of his ministry in the
Gospel of Luke.  As we follow the Light, may we each learn how our
lives reflect His light to all those around us. 

Notes on our Worship Service...
While we use projection for our songs and liturgy, we do not project
the Scripture reading. Pew Bibles are located below the seat in front of
you and page numbers are included in the Order of Worship. You’ll
also find a hymnal there too.

Do you need help hearing the service? We have a T-loop installed in
our sanctuary. Please see the Sound Room Team if you need help
connecting.

We have several members on-call to help care for your little ones in
the nursery. Please see one of the Greeters before the service who
can help!

If you wish to give online rather than in the offering plate, please go to
trinityrc.org/give/ to make your offering.

For our youngest members in the service, please visit our Children’s
Worship Center located in the sanctuary. Here your child will find
helpful resources to engage them in worship, including children’s
bibles, books on faith, and coloring pages connected to our service.
Children (4-4th grade) are invited to Children + Worship downstairs
following the Children’s blessing. Parents: Children will be led back
upstairs at the end of the service. 

Interested to know more about Trinity Church? We’d love to learn more
about you! See the Welcome Desk for more information about how to
connect.

Welcome to Trinity Church!



Order of Worship
Gathering

Prelude
Tolling of the Bell
Words of Welcome
*Call to Worship

Approaching
*Song of Praise: Oh, For a Thousand Tongues to Sing
*God’s Greeting + Mutual Greeting
*Prayer of Confession
*Song of Assurance: There’s a Wideness in God’s Mercy #486
Children’s Blessing
Song of Dedication: We Give Thee But Thine Own

Listening
Scripture Reading: Luke 4:38-44 (p. 1597)
Sermon
*Song of Response: Jesus Strong and Kind
Communion
        Words of Institution: Be Present At Our Table, Lord
        Prayer of Thanksgiving + Invitation
        Sharing of the Bread + Cup: Eat This Bread
Congregational Prayer, spoken Lord’s Prayer

Sending
*Benediction
*Sending Song: My Friends May You Grow in Grace
Postlude

Rev. Amanda Bakale, Preacher & Liturgist
Dan Kruithof, Song Leader
Wayne Cotts, Accompanist
Anne VanderZiel + Jan VanAuken, Greeters
Kevin Brower + Steve Lundy, Sound & Tech
Lauren Garza + Sharon Kruse, Children & Worship

                                       * Please rise in body or spirit

Trinity News + Updates

Please join us in the Cafe for conversation and connection!

For more details see the latest issue of Connections or visit trinityrc.org

Second Sunday Brunch | Join us for breakfast burritos following the
worship service on Sunday, February 9. Please RSVP at the Welcome
Desk to see how you can help and to let us know you are coming!

“SOUPerbowl Sunday” | On Sunday, February 9 we will host a canned
soup drive aimed at assisting our neighbors. These canned goods will be
collected and donated to Community Action House. Be sure to place your
items on the table of your favorite team!

Tech Team Workshop - Tuesday, Feb 11 - 6pm-8pm | Ready to refresh
your sound board skills? Willing to help out with service projection? Then
come on out for a Workshop where we'll walk through running projection
and sound, as well as learning from one another. This is for everyone
currently on the Tech Team and anyone who wants to learn! And there'll
be PIZZA! Reach out to Kevin Brower or the Church Office to RSVP. 

New WOW Book Study | On Wednesday, February 12 we will begin a
new book study on the Book of Joshua. The book is called, “Winning the
Worry Battle” by Barbara Roose. You can find all of the details and get
registered at the Welcome Desk. Deadline for registration is today.

Thank you! | We have received several ‘thank you” cards and letters from
local non profits we partnered with in 2024. Check out the February
Connections for details and ways you contributed to helping our
neighbors with our Community Partnership Endowment.

Elders’ Highlights
Elders approved Western Seminary student, Lydia Ribich, for a three
month internship from February until April. More details to come!
Elders also approved a trial period of three months for a shared office
arrangement with the Holland Classis Clerk, Dan Griswold. Dan will be
sharing an office with Lauren Garza for two days a week.
Elders welcomed our two new serving elders: Teresa Harrington and
Dee Hubbard.

Deacons’ Highlights
Deacons have welcomed Warren Kooyers as the new treasurer.
Deacons are beginning to look at installation of the sun shade over
our playground area this summer.
Deacons are putting more thought and prayer into how and where we
distribute our Gateway gift cards.


